

WWW.DOT.NY.GOV

JOHN R. WILLIAMS, P.E. REGIONAL DIRECTOR

JOAN MCDONALD COMMISSIONER

December 19, 2011

Mr. Naggapa Ravindra, P.E., President Ravi Engineering & Land Surveying, PC 2110 South Clinton Avenue Suite 1 Rochester, New York 14618 RECEIVED

DEC 2 2 2011

RAVI ENGINEERING, P.C.

Dear Mr. Ravindra:

When Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee touched down within days of each other in late August and early September, many areas throughout Region 9 experienced devastating damage to our roadways, infrastructure, and worst of all, some of our own employees lost their homes and all of their possessions due to the raging flood waters. As you know, the amount of recovery work we faced was overwhelming because none of our seven counties were spared by the flood waters. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for providing us with assistance in performing flood inspections, along with design and construction support throughout the Region. Because of your help and expertise, we were able to open roads quickly and ensure the safety of our traveling public.

We are proud to call you our partners and our heartfelt thanks go out to you for helping the Department of Transportation in our time of need.

Sincerely,

John R. Williams,

Regional Director

Thomas Wiser,

Regional Construction Engineer

Andrew Stiles,

Director of Operations

Robert LaCourt,

Acting Structures Mgmt Engr

James Massar,

Broome County RE

Michael Dale,

Chenango County RE

Delaware South RE

Michael Adams,

Otsego County RE

Robert Richter,

Schoharie County RE

Shah Zaman,

Sullivan County RE

Robert Rennells,

Acting Tioga County RE